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Thank you so much for praying for our Easter service!  We had a 

joyful service praising our Risen Savoir and many visitors were touched by 
the Gospel message.   Pray that the seeds of God’s Word would take root 
in people’s hearts.  
  
 Unfortunately, in the first week of April one of our members lost her 
21-year-old son to complications caused by sickle cell anemia.    We are 
unsure of her son’s salvation, but Lance was able to share the hope of the 
Gospel at the funeral. We pray God touches the hearts of those who were 
there as well as the hearts of Roselyne’s family. Her husband and other 
four children have yet to make a profession of faith in Christ. 
 
 Continue in prayer with us for the land-lease for our building project. 
There has been precious little progress lately and so we weren’t surprised 
to learn that the document had been delayed yet again. The rough draft is 
being finalized and will be voted on for approval by City Council at the end 
of June. Pray that we can sign the contract before July arrives. Most of the 
country shuts down for summer vacation and it becomes very difficult to get 
anything substantial done during that 2-month period. That signed contract 
is the key to opening multiple doors that have remained locked to getting 
this project moving.  
 
 Our daughter Kirianna continues to experience unexplained pain in 
her wrists and arms.  We appreciate your continued prayers for healing as 
she begins therapy with a new physical therapist. 
 
 

Because He is risen, 
Lance, Amy, Kirianna, Aliyah, Cannon & Kayne Auterson 

 


